POLICE DEPARTMENT

John A. Scrivanic

Chief of Police Commanding Officer



Borough of Tinton Falls New Jersey

MUNICIPAL CENTER 556 TINTON AVENUE TINTON FALLS, NJ 07724-3298 732-542-3400 EXT. 275 732-542-8858 FAX

Planning Board Borough of Tinton Falls 556 Tinton Avenue Tinton Falls, NJ 07724 Trish Sena- Board Secretary

Re:

PB-2020-12

Applicant:

Amazon

Date:

7/16/20

Dear Ms. Sena

After reviewing the site plans dated received June 30, 2020 the following are my recommendations and/or concerns:

- In the traffic evaluation it refers to employees using mass transit, I believe that sidewalks should be installed for the length of the property on both sides for pedestrian safety.
- A pedestrian crosswalk should be installed that allows pedestrians to safely cross Jumping Road to the proposed site. The signs for the crosswalk should have flashing lights.
- Parking lots on the proposed site should be marked with lot A, B, etc. on light poles to allow people to quickly call out a lot number in case of an emergency. This will also make it easier for emergency services to find the emergency. Ground signs should have the direction of the lot numbers upon entering the lot.

Respectfully submitted,

Sgt. Jóseph LoPresti Traffic Safety Division